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LAMPLIGHER VILLAGE HOMEOWNERS ASSOCIATION, INC.

645 Waveside Drive

Melbourne, Florida 32934

____________________________________________________________________________________

JOINT BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING
MINUTES
July 23, 2017
Presidents Mark French and Mike Roussel called the meeting to order at 2:00 p.m.  The members were led in the Pledge of Allegiance and prayer.
Rolls were called for each association.  A quorum was present for both Boards.
Secretary’s note:  This item was discussed later in the meeting but has been left here for continuity.
The minutes from the Joint Board of Directors meeting of March 26, 2017 were approved.
President Roussel spoke briefly about Neighborhood Watch signs, watching out for your neighbor, leaving security lights on, locking your homes and equipment, and the ‘concern’ form to be filled out and turned in to the office.  Both Board Presidents will follow up on items.
Park Manager Ryan Brower stated that this was his third year and spoke about the state of the community.  He gave updates on the following items:

· Additions and alteration forms were available to the residents.  This entailed painting, driveway expansions, siding, landscaping and screening porches.
· Four-sided inspections were being performed and he encouraged residents to maintain their homes. Keep the clutter and weeds gone, and pressure washing done.
· If homes cannot be refurbished, they are torn down.  Please be patient.
· The community is growing and they are trying to keep the grounds up.  This includes mini golf, furniture in the Tiki bar, bocce ball, shuffleboard, asphalt and paving of streets, and amenity lighting.

· Courtesy patrol is not security.  If you need someone in a non-emergency situation, you can call until 11:30 p.m.  Rule violations, unauthorized occupants and dogs barking are not emergencies and should be turned into the office.  But if you see something, say something.
· Crime prevention should be everyone’s business and gave an overview of deterrents.  He also spoke about the cameras at the entrances and the idea of posting a notice that ‘you are being recorded’.
Mr. Brower also spoke about and answered questions on the following:
· Dividing the dog park between big and small dogs.  There were suggestions of putting a second dog park, a second pool, or additional RV parking at the south end of the park.  
· It was suggested to change the courtesy patrol hours to more nighttime hours instead as the office personnel were available during the day.  They are also researching a security patrol.
· Drains were broken and water was backed up.  This is on the list to be fixed.

· The new paving was wavy and should be looked at.

· The lawn mowing schedule was discussed.  It runs on an 8-day cycle but there were complaints of deterioration in the service.
· They are exploring a different type of speed bumps to be added, along with signage.

· The golf cart bridge is to be redone and widened to accommodate two carts.
· Palm tree trimming is done once a year; put your requests in to the office for any trees to be taken care of.  They will also be doing stump grinding soon.
· Park rules state that you are allowed one dog under 25 pounds.  There are larger dogs in the park as they are companion dogs, service dogs, emotional support dogs, etc.  But the office does get a ‘reasonable accommodation’ form from their doctor.
· Animals are to be leashed and attached at all times.  You must pick up after your animal as well.
· Golf carts are not permitted to use handicap placards.

· Feral cats are not permitted in the park.  The office has been trapping and removing feral animals; traps are available to loan as well.
Mr. Brower extended an invitation for residents to contact him, or the HOA’s, with concerns that they would like addressed.  Everyone thanked Mr. Brower for his presentation.
The meeting adjourned at approximately 3:07 p.m.
